Commissioner Tom O’Neal called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 27 October 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy Wood was also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 20 October 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: None

Executive Director Updates:  Board members discussed top meeting times for the informal budget hearing.  They selected November 28 at the following times: 9:30, 10:30 and 1:30.  
The Veterans Benefits and Information Fair was discussed.  Ten vendors have signed up to participate.  Ron Coss and Bill McGee will invite their respective posts to set up a table. MOPH Chapter 620 will participate. 

Garber electric provided a quote of $5500.00 for securing the reception door. Ms. Wood will follow up with Roger Sherrock and get the work completed. 

Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Advertising & Printing ~ Lamar $300.00 for billboards. Olligraphics $536.25 towards business cards.
Contract Services ~ Shred-it $170.04 for shredding services.

Other Expenses ~ Kavanaugh’s $179.24 for office supplies. Huntington National Bank $407.27 on office supplies and John 

Bolen’s office retirement party. Olligraphics $5.00 towards Veterans Informational Fair flyers. Mercy Health Foundation $6550.00 for the new Veteran’s program.

Outreach ~ Huntington National Bank $360.00 for flowers for Silent Watch. Kavanaugh’s $312.40 for tablecloths for the 

Informational Fair.  Russ Hogle $500.00 for Caricatures at Informational Fair.

 
The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.
Public Comments: None.

Bill McGee moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance.  Ron Coss seconded the motion. Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 8:46a.m. The board reviewed financial assistance. The board returned to open session at 9:00 a.m.

Grant Wells left the meeting during executive session.

Jim Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicants: Bill McGee seconded the motion. 

Thomas Colyer, 109 E. Rose St., Springfield, OH 45505, driver, was approved for a $300.00 Kroger card for food and $388.57 to Ohio Edison for electric. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

Jason Neville, 1596 Westmont Dr., Springfield, OH 45503, laborer, was approved for a $350.00 Kroger card for food, a $50.00 Kroger card for gasoline, $810.00 to Northridge Apartments for housing, $774.21 to Ally for a car payment, and $67.36 to Clark County Utility Billing Division for a water bill. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

Timothy Taylor, 3668 St. Paris Pike, Springfield, OH 45504, laborer, was approved for a $350.00 Kroger card for food and a $50.00 Kroger card for gasoline. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Ron Coss moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.
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